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KAPPA ALPHA PSI FRATERNITY, INC. ®

Raleigh Alumni Chapter


Formal Meeting Minutes

December 20, 2015

Ritualistic Opening- Ritualistic Opening lead by Brother Vice Polemarch Gardner at 6pm.
Visiting Brothers- None
Polemarch’s Greeting- Brother Vice Polemarch greeted the body and humorously blamed his being in the Polemarch’s seat on the arrival of Miss Parker Louise Washington, Brother Polemarch Washington’s newborn daughter.
Keeper of Records Report- Brother Marshall presented, minutes were distributed and accepted with one correction. Correspondence was read. 
Keeper of Exchequers Report- Brother Johnny Taylor presented. The report is presented for Information only. 
Old Business

Chapter & KCTF dues- Brother Vice Polemarch reiterated that dues are due by December 31st. He also briefly answered questions regarding the upcoming Founders Day Breakfast.
Turkey & Canned Food Drive- Brother Wright reported that our chapter joined with the Raleigh Chapter of AKA and delivered 12 turkeys and canned goods for selected families. Brother Wright also reminded the body about the Toy/Food sort at the Helping Hands Mission.
Krimson and Green Party- Brother Vice Polemarch reported on this successful event.

New Business
MEP/TACK Update- Brother Vice Polemarch updated the body on the Triangle Area Breakfast and the Province Council meeting in Fayetteville, NC. Brother Cooper advised the Brothers to register early to avoid the late fees.
Undergraduate Chapters
a. Shaw University, ΔΓ – None
b. Saint Augustine’s University, ΓΟ – Brother Threatt had nothing new to report. 
c. NC State University, ΚΞ – Brother Newkirk reported that Brother Virgil graduated and that they have eight brothers on the yard.
Committee Reports
Kappa Man of the Year- Brother Vice Polemarch reported he received two nominations, that being Bro’s Marshall and Virgil. The floor was opened for any additional nominations, none were given. Of the two nominations only Brother Marshall was certified. Motion was made to accept by acclamation and seconded by Brother Brown. Motion carried.
NPHC- Brother Gilliard reported on the NPHC Christmas party and fundraiser at Zaxby’s. He also mentioned the upcoming Gus Weatherspoon Awards.
Province Awards-Brother Vice Polemarch stated that Brother Sampson and Brother Marshall will co-chair this committee. 
Kappa League- Brother Griffin reported that the Kappa Leaguers have collected many items for the needy. A successful and well attended meeting was held Saturday. A vigorous discussion was held regarding the organization of the Kappa League past and present. Bro’s Thornton and Brown made clarifications regarding the start of chapters. Brother Wright explained the liability insurance coverage from the Trust’s perspective.
Community Service-

· Toy Collection- Toys were collected prior to the meeting to be distributed to needy families.
· Coats for Kids Sorting- Brother Moore reminded brothers of this worthy cause. Asked for additional help from the Kappa League and Under Graduate Brothers.

· Telethon- Brother Wright explained the importance of future participation and support of this event.

MTA- Brother Martin reported that the UG’s are still under moratorium. Raleigh Alumni is prepared, if selected, to participate in the Fall 2016 intake. Brother Martin stated that the resumes of the aspirants will appear in the “Brothers Only” section of the chapter website. There are 14 interested candidates at this time. The initial membership fees were discussed in length.
Reclamation- Brother Hyman reported on the TACK initiative and building relationships with the other chapters. He stated that the “J5” celebration will be hosted by Durham Alumni. He also mentioned a possible Nupe Night in February. 
Senior Kappas-Brother Hooker reported on the breakfast with Gamma Omicron at St. Augustine’s University. He stated that they were joined by Brother Dr. Steve Hairston, of St. Augustine University.
On the Radar
· Helping Hand Mission Christmas Eve Food and Toy Sorting.
· TACK “J5” Celebration and Reclamation Event.
· Coats for Kids Sorting.
· TACK Founders Day Breakfast.

· January Chapter Meeting **RAC PHOTO DAY**
Kappa Charitable Trust Fund, Inc.
Report made by Brother Wright for information only.  Brother Byrd spoke on the Beautillion meeting and the positive interaction of the young men. He also thanked Bro’s Griffin and Hyman on their input. Brother Tanner reported on the updates to the house.
SMI Chronicles
Brother Johnny Taylor reported and distributed copies of this monthly newsletter. He congratulated Brother Polemarch and his wife Brandi on the birth of their daughter. He also wished the brothers a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

For the Good of Kappa

Brother Hinton thanked the brothers that participated in the Poinsettia Delivery/Visitation.

Brother Thornton stated that WRAL did a segment on the Raleigh Hall of Fame, Brother Robert Bridges was honored as well as Brother Rev. Arthur Calloway.
Brother Holland thanked the brothers for honoring his mother with a poinsettia.

Brother Brown celebrated 19 years in the bond.

Brother Greene celebrated 47 years in the bond.

Brother Gardner was promoted to Assist Vice President at Wells Fargo. He also thanked the board and body for assisting him in conducting a successful meeting.
MEETING ADJOURNED AT 7:28pm.

